H.E. Wilhen Nehomar Diaz Lara 
Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela
Churchillplein 5

2517 JW Den Haag 
E-mail: embve.nlhya@mppre.gob.ve

Eindhoven, September 2023
Your Excellency,

I am deeply concerned over the critical situation of Guillermo Zárraga, who is being held at Yare II Prison, in Miranda state. Mr. Zárraga has been unfairly detained since 14 November 2020, when he was abruptly taken from his home in the middle of the night. He has since faced unfounded and politically motivated criminal charges.

The prison conditions which Guillermo Zárraga must endure are inhumane. During his imprisonment, he has suffered severe weight loss, cardiac episodes, and has recently fainted repeatedly due to very limited access to adequate food. Allegedly, prison authorities are restricting detainees’ access to basic needs such as food, medicine and other basic necessities that make detention bearable. 

I call respectfully for the immediate release of Guillermo Zárraga. However, while he remains in custody, his conditions should meet internationally recognized humane conditions. He should be issued adequate food and have access to proper medical care.

Yours sincerely,
